
THE UNIVERSITY OF CHICAGO 

CHICAGO 3 7 • ILLINOIS 

THE ENRICO F E RMI INSTITUTE 

F O R NUCL E AR STUDIES 

Dr . Hans 2 . Suess 
Scripps Institute of Oceanography 
La JollaJ California 

Dear Suess J 

July 29 J 1957 

Telegdi had mentioned to me that he discussed 

vith you \~e~ er in building up physics at La Jolla you 

might not do well to try to get Nandor Ba lazs to join you 

there, parti cularly in ·ciew of his passionate interest in 

classical physics . 

Telegdi is avmy on vacation now J and I uondered 

whether you had occasion to dis cuss this in the meantime 

vri th Carl Eckha rt and wh c... t he thought of this proposition . 

Tne reason for my inquiry is that I '·as thinking about some 

other possibilities for Balazs ) that might not b e quite as 

favorable as La Jolla (that should b e a steadily growinc 

ope r a tion in a pl eas ant cl i mate) but I did not want to ex ­

plore t~ese other possibili tie s unt_l I h2ve heard from you 

whethe r you are considering Balazs for some suitable posi­

tion . Balazs' situ~tion here in Chica go is quite satisfa c­

tory so that there is really no hurry in any case . 

',/i th kind regards to all J 

Sincerely yoursJ 

£A_.~ 
Leo Szila rd 

m 
cc : V. L . Telegdi 



Dr. Leo Szilard 
Enrico Fermi Institute for 
Nuclear Studies 

Universit,y of Chicago 
Chicago 37, Illinois 

Dear Dr. Szilarda 

August 2, 19 57 

Thank you very much for your letter of July 29. 
Harmon Craig and I were recent~ in Chicago, and Telegdi 
and other people told us about the excellent scientific 
reputation of Nandor Balazs. We have been doing every­
thing possible to spread this around here i.t Scripps. 

The future development of the new campus of the 
Universi t.1 of Califcrnia at La Jolla is still somewhat 
obscure. I think that it will be another year or two 
before fm·ther attempts will be made to bring outstanding 
young people here. My personal feeling is that perhaps 
a few new leading personalities will first have to join 
the faculties for mare definite planning. 

Many thanks again for your advice, and best 
regards from 

H. E. Suess 



THE UNIVERSITY OF CHICAGO 
CHICAGO 37 ·ILLINOIS 

THE ENRICO FERMI INSTITUTE 

FOR NUCLEAR STUDIES 

August 9, 1957 

Dr . H. E . Suess 
Scripps Institution of Oceanography 
La Jolla , Ca li f ornia 

Dear Dr . Suess : 

SZILARD , Leo s; 

r N 

Many tha nks for your p rompt reply of ugust 2nd . 

, s I ·wrote you in my letter , there is no reason for hurry 

in this ca s e . 

I sha ll b e 1'ratchine; ·with interest the genera l de ­

ve lopment of your nel'l campus . 

·Ji th kind r eg rds , 

Sincere ly , 

Leo Szila rd 

m 
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